INNOVATION AND TECHNOLOGY

DEPARTMENT FOR INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

Reg.: NKF/25376/2022-1TM

NOTE VERBALE

The Ministry for Innovation and Technology of Hungary presents its compliments to the
Embassy of the Republic of Moldova in Budapest and with reference to the Note Verbale No.:
HUN//108.1/143 has the honour to inform of the following:

The Ministry for Innovation and Technology due to humanitarian reasons allow Moldovan
vehicles staying in Russia or Belarus between 20-25 February 2022 to transit through
Hungary until 4 March 2022, using the Tornyosnémeti and Satoraljatjhely border crossing
points, in the absence of the necessary transit permit and BiReg registration. The authorisation
is valid only for transit and is for the purpose of returning to Moldova, which the driver must
prove by means of a travel document that is either a document under the “Convention relative
au contrat de transport international de marchandises par route” (CMR) or a journey form.

The Ministry for Innovation and Technology of Hungary avails itself of this opportunity to

renew to the Embassy of the Republic of Moldova in Budapest the assurances of its highest
consideration.

Budapest, 25 February 2022.

Embassy of the Republic of Moldova
Budapest




